UNDE Ontario Vice President Regional Report Feb 2020 – Oct 2020 

 The pandemic truly played havoc with everyone’s lives during this reporting period.  There has been no travelling to report. 
My interactions with the region were too numerous to detail.  Most of these conversations were guidance on how to help members navigate through COVID-19. 
I participated in most, first weekly, then bi-weekly National Executive teleconferences. 
I resumed participating with the Common Issues, then with SV teams in July and August, attaining agreements that were later ratified by the membership. 
My aim was to step away from my VP post at the UNDE Triennial Convention that was scheduled in August 2020.  The suspended timelines extended all positions until summer of 2021.  This extension didn’t fare well with my life plans, and, finding myself looking more into my personal future than focusing on union issues self-directed me to resign from this position.  This decision weighed very heavily on me. 
In closing, I wish to thank everyone for all their support over the years. I leave with a sense that I did considerably more good than bad.  I also wish everyone a safe journey going forward. 
I leave the Ontario region in good hands. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 Serge Desbiens 

 
UNDE Ontario Vice President Regional Report Oct 2020 – Nov 2020 

 I assumed the role of UNDE Ontario Vice President effective 07 October 2020.  During my time, I have assisted many members with Health and Safety concerns during COVID-19, as well as on-going 699 issues related to the same.   
The Ontario region has completed a few of the Local AGMs this season, with a few more planned.  As of now, one Local has voted in favour of deferring their AGM until next season, on the caveat that the financials are completed in order to send delegates to convention. 
The region has been actively involved in the movement against contracting out, and they are still looking for more ways to increase their involvement and visibility to the public. 
During this reporting period, I have held and participated in a number of teleconferences and video-conferences  These include, but are not limited to, RpOps UMCC, contracting out calls, National Executive video-conferences, and AGMs. 
I would like to thank Serge Desbiens for his guidance and assistance during this transition, and would like to thank the National Executive and the UNDE Office Staff for making this transition as seamless as possible. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

 Carolyn Handley 
UNDE Ontario VP  
